
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF JANUARY 18, 2022 
 
The Governing Body of the City of Hoxie, Kansas, met in special session on Tuesday, January 18, 2022, at 
9:00 a.m. at the Sheridan County Courthouse.  Present were: 
 

Darrick Zerr, Mayor 
     Jim Erwin, Street Commissioner 
     Kevin Schoendaler, Water Commissioner 
     Paul Wisinger, Police Officer 
     Ken Eland, City Attorney 
 
The City Commission, Wisinger, and Eland entered the Sheridan County Commissioners meeting to 
discuss city/county law enforcement working closer together. There was discussion regarding a 
consolidation of city and county law enforcement versus the county having a contract with the City to 
have authority to enforce City Ordinances.  The City Commission will be put on the agenda for the 
February 1, 2022 County Commissioner’s meeting.  Carver, Wisinger, Eland and Pratt will get together 
and come up with a draft contract and dollars involved.    

Darrick Zerr,       
Acting Secretary  
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